
 

We currently have 17 members of the Flying High Group 

and they work as volunteers for Barnardoôs. 

They are funded through North Yorkshire County Council 

to support the participation of young people with  

disabilities and extra support needs  

We are the 

Flying 

High 

Group! 

Spring/Summer 2015 
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Members Introductions 

My name is Callum. I am from Norton, Malton. I   

started at Flying High in late 2014. I also study at 

Scarborough Yorkshire Coast College and I study a 

Routes Level 1 which is Foundation Learning. In 

the past I went to Welburn Hall from September 

2009 to July 2011 and did the IEV course there 

and before that I went to Woodlands School in 

Scarborough from 1997 to 2009 and did a lot of 

lessons there. I also go to a group called Ryedale 

Special Families and Action for Children.  

Leaving Members 
My name is Jillian Grant 
I have been with Flying High for three 
years. I have enjoyed meeting many 
friends and I have  enjoyed travelling to 
Harrogate in the taxi. 
I did help to try and get a social group at 
The Street and I helped to try to get 
funds to help them but sadly the funding 
was stopped. 
I really enjoyed going into schools     
talking to students. 
I really enjoyed coming to the Childrenôs 
Centre in Harrogate for the Flying High  
meetings. 
I have two jobs. I work at Betton Farm 
near Ayton and the Scope charity shop 
in Scarborough. 
I am really sad about leaving, but I have 

a bright future. 
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News from the 

Office 

 

There have recently been some big changes at the offices of Flying High  

as we have had to say a sad farewell to some of our colleagues, including 

Ann Gray who was also Flying Highôs service manager. Ann has been 

manager of Flying High since the group has been supported by            

Barnardoôs. She worked for Barnardoôs for many years on a wide variety of     

projects. We wish her well for the future.   

 

Goodbye to Abi! 
 
Abi worked for Barnardoôs as part of her University 
placement last year, including helping the Flying High Group. We 
would like to thank Abi for all her hard work and wish her well in her 
new job as a Direct Payments Advisor for North Yorkshire County 
Council 
 
My final placement to qualify as a Social Worker involved working with the 
Flying High Group. I attended lots of events and meetings with them,        
including presentations at conferences, helping to film pieces about their  
experiences and setting up the ñNow or Neverò mini Flying High group. 
I also helped several members start working towards the ñYouth Voice 

Awardò.  

By Abi Bubb 
Abi also goes sailing with the Jubilee Sailing Trust in her spare 

time! Find out more about this on the back page of this newsletter! 



 

Hello to Rita! 
 
My name is Rita Millhouse and I am a manager at Barnardoôs and have the 
genuine great pleasure of now managing the Flying High Service. This has 
to be the best service I have managed (but donôt tell the other services) as I 
actually get chance to meet young people which is something that rarely 
happens these days. 
I have worked with disabled children & young people for about 30 years ï so 
now you know that I am also a ólady of mature yearsô or some may say óoldô 
The disability services I currently managed cover a large area in NE         
Lincolnshire, Leeds, Hull, East Riding & now Knaresborough. This keeps me 
busy and usually out of trouble! I have already met a few of you in the last     
steering group and I was thrilled when you said I could come back again. Itôs 
quite funny but Iôm more nervous when I meet young people than when I 
meet the people in authority who pay Barnardoôs to run these services! I 
think itôs because usually young people say exactly what they think and are 
very honest and passionate about what they believe in. 
Iôm looking forward to meeting the rest of you in the near future. If ever     
anybody wants to talk to me then ask Jane or Sue and I will call you! 
Thank you all for making me so welcome and happy!  

New Office and New Friends 
 

We are now in our new office and we have been trying to make it a bit more 

personal to the Flying High group. We have moved some of the existing  

display boards around and put the Flying High Hall of Fame up on one of 

them (thank you to óThe Rockô for this idea). We still have some work to do 

but it is now definitely becoming our space. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Flying High is now part of Barnardoôs DSI (Disability Support and Inclusion) 

Service. This means we now have closer links with other Barnardoôs disability 

services and we hope this will help spread Flying Highôs message of         

participation further.  

Hello!  
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Earlier this year the Flying High group were asked by North 
Yorkshire County Council to consult with other young people 
about the proposed changes to Disabled Childrenôs Services in 
North Yorkshire.  
North Yorkshire County Council are having to save a lot of   
money in the next few years and so they will have to make some 
changes to services. 
Michelle Allison from NYCC came to a Flying High Steering 
meeting to discuss the possible changes with some members.  
They were encouraged to give their own views, as well as  
feedback the comments they had been given from other young 
people across the county. 
 
 

The three main areas where the council were looking to make changes 
were: 
¶ Short Breaks Services and Childrenôs Resource CentresðOne of the 

Childrenôs Resource Centres may have to close and children, young 
people and their families would get more support from family based 
Short Breaks services instead. 

¶ Outdoor Activity Centres (Such as East Barnby and Bewerley Park) ï 
There may be changes to the way outdoor activities for disabled    
children are funded. 

¶ Social Careð There may be changes to the way social workers work 
with families. 

 
The council value the work that participation groups like Flying High and 
NYPACT are doing and would like to continue funding our work and      
improving transitions experiences for young people. 
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NYCC Proposed Changes to 

Social Care 

What were the proposals? 



Members of the  Flying High group went to speak to groups of young 

people across North Yorkshire  to ask them what they thought about the 

proposed changes.  

 

Thank you to Brooklands School, pupils on the Personalised   

Learning Programme in Scarborough, King Jamesô SEN School 

Council and pupils from Welburn Hall 

¶ Overall, the limited number of young people that we spoke to, who had 

experience of CRCôs and family short breaks, preferred the family short 

break. 

¶ Young people place a high value on leisure activities. Those who have 

taken part in adventurous activities are enthusiastic and excited about 

them. They also value highly the opportunities offered by activities such 

as Fuse Theatre. All young people said that leisure activities are         

important for making friends, building confidence and making them feel 

good about themselves 

¶ Social workers and family support workers are valued by the young  

people we spoke to. They are anxious about any possible reductions to   

services. 

¶ Continuing to develop transitions is of high importance to young 

people. 

¶ Further development of the óLocal Offerô website needs to include    

making sure that young people know about it. 

¶ Being involved in this consultation has made them aware of the          

difficulties involved in making decisions about services. They thought 

very carefully of where to spend their money, and some young people 

found the whole process ójust too difficultô 

What did young people say? 

How would you 

spend the  

money? 
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Have you changed 

from Statement to an 

Education, Health 

and Care Plan? 

How did it go?  

Flying High would 

like to hear from 

you!!  

One of our Flying High members, Becky Morris, has been delivering 

training, together with other trainers from the Council for Disabled      

Children, to groups of young people across the country They have been 

helping young  people to find out more about Education, Health and 

Care Plans.  

¶ Do you know what an Education, Health and Care 
Plan is? 

¶ Do you have one? 

¶ Are you happy with your Plan? 
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My Plan 



 

It was a privilege to be invited to attend NYPACT's 'Let's  
communicate together' conference on the 22nd April at Ripon 
Race course. Two amazing young people captivated the audience 
as they spoke alongside there parents about their communication 
challenges and how they have overcome them.   
  
I signed up to attend workshops in Makaton, Augmentative    
Communication (AAC) and assistive technology. It was a hard   
decision because all the workshops sounded so interesting. I 
spent the entire day constantly making notes about everything I 
was learning and how I could use it to implement and improve the 
focus groups and training I deliver to young people with            
disabilities. There was so much I learnt from the conference.  
Making sure activities and focus groups are fully accessible to all 
children and young people is very important to me, especially to 
those who may struggle with communication. The whole day was 
very well organised and I really hope to attend another in the     
future. 
 

By Becky 

NYPACT Conference on  

Communication 
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